
NOTICE OF PROPOSALS

A world class city with a thriving and inclusive economy
where everyone can flourish.

Cardonald Area 
(Traffic Regulation) Order 202_
Glasgow City Council proposes to consider the introduction 
of the above named Traffic Regulation Order in terms of 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.
BACKGROUND TO THE PROPOSED ORDER
Due to requests received over the course of several years 
from residents and Local Members for a variety of new 
restrictions within the Cardonald area, the Council has  
decided to promote this Traffic Regulation Order in order to 
encompass these proposed new restrictions. At this stage, 
we invite you to provide comment on the proposals.
AREA AFFECTED BY THE PROPOSED ORDER
The area affected by these proposals is shown on the 
attached plans. The area is bounded by:
•	 Queensland Drive to the north, Tarfside Avenue to the 
	 east, Tarfside Avenue to the south and Forfar Avenue 
	 to the west.
THE LIST OF ROADS AFFECTED BY THESE  
PROPOSALS ARE
•	 Forfar Avenue, Forfar Avenue Lane, Kingsland Drive, 
	 Kirriemuir Avenue, Kinross Avenue, Lintlaw Drive, 
	 Queensland Drive, Queensland Lane East, Queensland 
	 Lane West, Tarfside Avenue.
THE PROPOSED ORDER (AS DEPICTED ON THE 
ATTACHED PLANS) WILL COMPRISE OF
•	 The implementation of a one way system on Forfar 		
	 Avenue and Kinross Avenue.
•	 The implementation of a ‘No Waiting at any time’ restriction 
	 on Tarfside Avenue at Lourdes Secondary School.
•	 The implementation of a ‘Prohibition of Driving except 
	 for cyclists’ restriction on Queensland Lane East at 
	 Kingsland Drive and on Queensland Lane West at 
	 Kingsland Drive.
•	 The introduction of “No Waiting and No Loading at any 	  
	 time” restrictions at the junction of Lintlaw Drive and 		
	 Queensland Drive. 
Further information and copies of the relevant maps,  
statement of reasons and detailed report can be viewed 
online at www.glasgow.gov.uk/proposedtro.
Any person wishing to object to the proposed Order must 
submit this to LESTraffic@glasgow.gov.uk and it must 
be received by Friday 29 October 2021. 
It is the responsibility of the person making the objection to 
ensure that the Council receive it by the date stated above.
Glasgow City Council asks that all persons making a  
written submission state their name and address.  
All objections must be made in writing and must contain  
a written statement of the grounds of the objection.
Support of the proposals can also be submitted  
using the above contact details.
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